BUSBY PARENT COUNCIL MEETING

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD AT WILLIAMWOOD HIGH SCHOOL ON

WEDNESDAY 25th MARCH 2015
______________________________________________________________

	Attendees:
	Stuart Nicklin (SN)
	Chairperson

	
	Robert Allan (RA)
	Secretary

	
	Neil Morrison (NM)
	Treasurer

	
	Sharon Hunter (SH)

Richard Hardy (RH)
	Head Teacher

Deputy Head Teacher

	
	Julie Oswald (JO)
	Principal Teacher

	
	Carol Howieson
	Website Coordinator

	
	Lesley Green (LG)
	Committee Member

	
	Stephen Gourlay (SG)
	Parent

	
	Claire McIntosh (CM)
	Parent


	Apologies:
	Atul Sabharwal
	Vice Chairperson

	
	Tracey Rowan
	Committee Member

	
	Paulina Trevena
	Committee Member

	
	Mandy Meechan
	Committee Member

	
	Tina McLennan
	Parent

	
	Derek Clark
	Parent

	
	Ishay Carmon (IC)
	Parent

	
	Marion McCall
	Parent


	Item
	Minutes


	Action

	1.
	Welcome and Introductions


	

	
	SN opened the meeting and welcomed all attending. All attending introduced themselves as there were some new parents in attendance.

	

	2.
	Apologies


	

	
	As noted above


	

	3.
	Minutes of last meeting

	

	
	Minutes were accepted as an accurate record of the previous meeting and a motion was proposed by SN and seconded by NM.
 
	

	4.
	Events

	

	
	Event Planning 
The Google Account has been reactivated to allow online storage and use of the calendar to co-ordinate planning and events. Access will be available to Committee members and event organisers. Login deals have been circulated to the committee.

Events

The Quiz Night was another great success and was well attended by parents from all years of the school. The Parent Council would like to thank Ann the Manager of the White Cart for the use of the restaurant.

The final event for the PC is the Summer Fayre. The outlay for rides and inflatables is considerable is therefore the opinion to change the format slightly to reduce the outlay. To control access there will also be an entry fee as local youths did cause a nuisance last year. Suggestions of BBQ, beer & wine and more stalls while maintaining the fun element. Summer Fayre/Fun Day is proposed for the 6th June 2015 from 2-4pm. 

Parent class representatives 
As there have been no more volunteers is was view that this should be implemented at the beginning of next year.
	SN
RA
RA/SH/

Committee



	5.
	Treasurer’s Report

	

	
	A copy of the account was issued by NM.
Closing balance as 23rd January 2015 stands at £2,269.26 allowing for all committed costs to date. This excludes the £355.00 profit from the Quiz Night.
P7 leaver’s party donation is still to be made which is set at £5 per pupil. It was agreed that P7 could have stall at the Summer Fayre if the wished to raise funds.

Dictionaries and School Ties are also still to be purchased for P7 Leaver’s.
Audi of accounts is in hand and NM will issue to RA for upload to the Charity Website.

The School Office has received an invoice for the coaching fees for the Marathon/Commonwealth Event. IC paid all fees and has it noted what was paid and when. He has forwarded the information to the School Office to dispute the request for payment.


	NM/RA


	6.
	Playing Field Update Status

	

	
	There has been no further movement on this matter. 
	

	7.
	Charity 

	

	
	Trustees report has been produced and checked by SN. The report and audit account will be uploaded prior to the deadline date.

	NM/RA


	8.
	Administration of Council


	

	
	Online storage is now setup and all minutes and agendas uploaded. Further information will be uploaded in due course.

RA to contact Jean Bradley to get list for Christmas Fayre as this is her last year with a pupil at Busby.
CH is currently reviewing the website options. RG say there may be potential use of the school website to host PC pages with school uploading info. The question was raised whether the PC need their own website, utilising the school website would also save hosting costs.

Options to be further discussed/reviewed.
ERC PVG Scheme

It was agreed that the PC should consider getting regular event volunteers disclosure checked. The PC will also if any parents are disclosure checked which will assist with the PC in running events.

 
	RA
RA
CH/BPC
RA

	9.
	Consultation of Changing School Ties


	

	
	CM attended the meeting to discuss the Tartan Tie. She provide sample of some ties that could be produced in Polyester and also Silk. It is also possible to print the design on material.

It was agreed that the concept is a great idea but as this is pupil lead a consultation with parents was required. The School Parents Night is the 3rd June 2015 and it was agreed the pupils could pose a questionnaire to the parents. 

All masterclasses are not complete yet so no winning design can be chosen at this time.
	Committee



	10.
	Head Teachers Report

	

	
	The school thank the PC for their continued support for Science week. They would also like to thank all the parents that have support and given their time to make the event a great success.
Busby Nursery were winners in the Fairtrade Competition.

The school has applied for their 3rd Green Flag for Eco Schools

Busby pupils were successful winners of the Euro Quiz and will be attending the National Finals.

BBC’s Ten Pieces P6 will be filming. There will be workshops with the SNO, film team, animators and musicians. Busby own filmmakers will be filming the day and showcased to P6 parents and councillors. There will be a documentary of the Ten Pieces work.
The school has been shortlisted for the Scottish Education Awards for Employment and Enterprise.

There have also been two pupils shortlisted for Jamie Oliver’s cooking.

The school has also purchased a new sound system for the gym hall with microphones and speakers.
The schools has had a busy year and would like to note how proud the staff are of all the pupil’s hardwork and development of skills. 

	

	11.
	Questions for the School


	

	
	There were no questions for the school this month.


	

	12.
	AOCB

	

	
	It was asked if there could be a list of trips, masterclasses, etc. posted on the website as often notes in bags can get lost of forgotten. 

It is the intention to re-introduce class reps for each year and having closed facebook pages to help spread the information. Further consideration needed prior to implementation.


	SH/RH
Committee

	13.
	Next Meeting


	

	
	Next Parent Council meeting is at 6.45pm on Wednesday 17th June 2015 at Williamwood High School.


	


